
9th September 2021 

 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Carers 

 

We are in a dynamic situation with changes occurring as information is provided.  

 

Arrangements for Friday 10th September 2021 are as follows: All students in Year 12 including 

students studying the Victorian Certificate of Applied Learning (VCAL) and Victorian Certificate 

of Education (VCE) will return to onsite learning (normal classes and times).  

 

In addition to this, Year 11 students who are undertaking Unit 3/4 VCE Studies, including VCE 

Vocational Education and Training (VET) will return to onsite learning at school for those 

classes.  Year 11 students are only required onsite for the actual class and must sign in and 

out.  

 

Year 11 students who travel to school on a bus will attend their remote Year 11 classes onsite 

and then return home on the bus. Supervision will be provided for Year 11 students who need 

to stay onsite.  

 

If your child is in Year 11 and attending school for the VCE/VET classes, they are able to stay 

onsite for the remaining daily lessons which will be delivered via the remote learning program. 

Class times will be regular 60 minute lessons. 

 

All other students in Years 7 to 10 will continue with the current Remote Schooling at home 

until further directions from the College, except for: 

 

• Students whose parents, guardians or carers are unable to work from home  

• Students with additional needs who require learning adjustment 

• Vulnerable students including: 

➢ children in out-of-home care  

➢ children deemed by Child Protection and/or Family Services to be at risk of harm  

➢ children identified by the school as vulnerable (including via referral from a family 

violence  agency, homelessness or youth justice service or mental health or other 

health service). 

 

Onsite learners are required to wear full school uniform, a face mask both indoors and 

outdoors at all times with the exception of eating or drinking and follow the social distancing 

requirements as set out by the College Governors.   

 

Onsite Learners only - Years 7-11  

To enable the College to collect accurate data regarding the learning intentions for your child, 

please complete this form for each child. 

 

Thank you for your patience and understanding. We look forward to welcoming our Year 12 
students and some of our Year 11 students back onsite. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

CHRIS RANDELL 
PRINCIPAL 
 

https://forms.gle/jKLo61R2tTeZuRHDA

